

By-Lions

"Published Two Times a Month on the Monday Prior to 2nd and 4th Thursdays" (Except in November and December)

VOL. 59

July 5, 2010

No. 1

REGULAR MEETING: The next meeting of the Clemson Lions Club will be on Thursday, July 8, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Poole / Shanklin Room at the Clemson House. Our speaker will be Arzur Yilmaz. She will be discussing the City of Clemson Farmers Market. Please contact Lion Susan Pope, Secretary, at 646-6217(H), 656-6673(W), or by email at sc@clemson.edu by 2:00 PM Tuesday, if you will bring guests or will not attend.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: There will be a Board Meeting on July 8, 2010 at 6:30PM immediately prior to the regular meeting. Please contact President Jean Tulli by phone at 639-6733(H), or by e-mail at helpinghandskids@bellsouth.net, if you have items for discussion.

FROM THE LAST MEETING: Our last meeting was our annual the installation of our new Club Officers for 2010-11.

PDG Lion Tom Hayden inducted the new Club Officers for 2010-2011. Lion Tom presented Lion Jean with the president's pin and Lion Ray with the past president's pin.

NEW BUSINESS: PDG Tom Hayden suggested that we send newsletters in the mail only to those widows that request them.

The Club voted to keep the committees and chairs as they are for 2010-11, with the exception of Special Events. Muriel Bishop will now become the chair of the Special Events committee.

GUESTS PRESENT AT LAST MEETING: We had no guests at the last meeting.

LION PARD: Lion Joy Boatwright chose Lion Joyce Adkins for the free meal.

UPCOMING CHAPTER PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES:

July 22 Regular Meeting, District Governor's visit

Aug 12 Regular Meeting, Carl Ackerman, Organ Donor Program,

TREASURERS' REPORT: PDG Tom Hayden's report of the Club's finances as of June 24, 2010 is as follows:

06/24/10

Administrative Fund \$ 3,339.64 Activities Fund \$ 3,340.64 Total \$ 6,680.28

There was one correction to the report. Add \$195.29 to the 'income to date' for activities and subtract \$195.29 from Golf expenses.

FROM THE BOARD MEETING:

CARE COMMITTEE: Lion Joyce Adkins was doing better after her eye surgery. PDG Tom Hayden had a fall and had to have stitches in his hand.

FINANCE COMMITTEE: Tom Hayden reported that he has contacted Aramark and CU about expenses for 2010-2011. There will be a slight increase in meals of 36 cents from \$9.25 to \$9.61 (plus tax). There will still be a delivery fee of \$25. There will be no increase in room cost-, \$125 (+ 7% tax).

The Board approved the committee's proposal to change the fees (with meals included) by \$5.00 for members for each quarter to:

Regular member \$110.00

Family member \$105.00

Life member \$100.00

The committee will discuss the budget for 2010-2011 and present it at the next meeting.

BROOM AND BULB COMMITTEE: Bob Towell said we cannot participate in the City of Clemson Farmers Market. They require that you have to make or grow the products to sell them.

YOUTH EDUCATION COMMITTEE: The Daniel Football Jamboree will be held on Friday, August 20th at Liberty High School. We will need ticket takers for this event.

PUBLICITY COMMITTEE: Lion Dale Layfield is keeping pictures of the Club's activities updated on Facebook®.